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CR/182
	25 September 2002


To Administrations of Member States of ITU

Subject:

Submission of notices to the Radiocommunication Bureau for the publication of information relating to non‑GSO FSS systems

Reference:
1) Resolution 59 (WRC-2000)

2) CR/176 of 26 March 2002

To the Director-General

 

Dear Sir/Madam,


1 Circular Letter CR/176 drew the attention of administrations to the requirement to provide to the Bureau all necessary supplementary information under Appendix 4, Annex 2A, Sections A.4 b) 6), A.4 b) 7) and A.14 and C.9 d), pursuant to resolves 2 of Resolution 59 (WRC‑2000), relating to their non‑GSO FSS systems in certain frequency bands (see the list of satellite networks in Annex 1 to CR/176). CR/176 also proposed that administrations, when providing the AP4 supplementary information for their non‑GSO FSS systems, should at the same time give their commitment to comply with the appropriate equivalent power flux‑density (epfd) limits set forth in Tables 22‑1A, 22‑1B, 22‑1C, 22‑1D, 22‑2 and 22‑3 of Article 22, as established by WRC‑2000. The supplementary information, together with the commitment to epfd compliance, should be submitted to the Bureau within six months of the date of the circular letter (i.e. by 26 September 2002). 

2 It was noted in paragraph 6 of Circular Letter CR/176 that the proposed approach is to be considered provisional pending the availability of a simulation software package that permits the calculation of epfd values. The Bureau recognizes that the supplementary information to be submitted for non-GSO FSS systems, particularly in respect of the spectrum mask, and compliance with the epfd limits, is highly dependant on the application of such a simulation software package by administrations themselves. Moreover, at this stage, the source of this software and when it may be available is still uncertain. In these circumstances, the Bureau has reviewed the proposed arrangements and will regard the information submitted by administrations pursuant to CR/176 as provisional for up to six months following the dispatch of a circular letter informing administrations of the availability of such a software package. This extra period is intended to enable administrations to validate the information already submitted using the new software package and to submit to the Bureau their definitive supplementary information pursuant to Resolution 59 (WRC-2000).

3 The Radiocommunication Bureau trusts that the above approach will be considered suitable by concerned administrations. Should you have any queries regarding the contents of this letter, the contact person in the Radiocommunication Bureau is Mr Yvon Henri (Tel: +41 22 730 5536/ mailto:yvon.henri@itu.int).

 


Yours faithfully,

 

 


Robert W. Jones

Director, Radiocommunication Bureau
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